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Catch a Wave and You’re Sitting on Top of the World…

The United States surged during the second quarter, which continued through this past week as the Russell 3000 advanced 
2.4%. U.S. small-caps advanced 4.3% for the week while large-caps rose 2.3%. Outside the United States, the MSCI 
All‑Country World Index ex-USA rose 1.8%. Foreign developed increased 2.1%, while emerging markets eked out a positive 
gain of 0.9%. Bonds exhibited positive returns of 0.3% for the week.

Tailwinds to broad asset‑class performance were:

	 •An apparent trade deal between the United States and China as President Trump announced a deal had been 		
   	 penned. 

	 •An easing of geopolitical pressures as the United States mediated a ceasefire between Iran and Israel, which also 		
 	  led to a moderation in the recent uptick of oil prices. 

	 •The perception that a steeper rate cut path may happen soon, given the mixed signals within recent United States 	  	
	 economic data.

Regarding the last bullet point, New Home Sales for May came in at 623,000. This is the lowest level in seven months, and it 
is materially lower than consensus expectations of 690,000 and 13.7% below April’s print of 722,000. Elevated housing prices 
coupled with the current interest rate environment continue to cause headwinds within this industry. The Bureau of Economic 
Analysis (BEA) released its third and final estimate for first quarter U.S. Gross Domestic Product (GDP), which decreased at an 
annual rate of 0.5%. BEA attributed this decrease to “ … an increase in imports, which are a subtraction in the calculation of 
GDP, and a decrease in government spending. These movements were partly offset by increases in consumer spending.”

BEA also reported a decline of 0.1% in Personal Consumption Expenditures for May versus expectations of a 0.3% increase 
and April’s reported 0.2% monthly increase. BEA also reported a decline of 0.4% in Personal Income versus expectations of a 
0.3% increase following April’s 0.7% increase. This included a 0.6% decline in Disposable Personal Income (personal income 
less personal current taxes) for the month.

This morning, the Bureau of Labor Statistics (BLS) reported non-farm payrolls advanced by 147,000 versus consensus 
expectations of 117,500 and May’s increase of 137,000. The unemployment rate dropped to 4.1% from May’s 4.2%. According 
to BLS, jobs within both state government and health care increased, while the federal government continued to lose jobs.

Second‑quarter earnings season begins in earnest next week – stay tuned. 
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